
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 29, 2021       
 

 
RE: 210-216 Duval Street (Final Landscape Plan Review) 

 
 

FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
An application was submitted to the Planning Department for a major development plan 

to redevelop an existing structure. A review was done regarding compliance to Sec 108  
of the City Code regarding landscaping and buffer requirements. This review was based 

on the site plan submitted via email to the Urban Forestry Manager on May 26, 2021.  

The plan proposed the creation of two (2) planters containing shrubs along Charles 
Street and a request to pay into the City tree fund any additional required landscaping 

(copy of report is attached).  
 

The existing planter boxes will be removed and rebuilt.  It is not known what species of 
plants will be planted, or how many shrubs will be planted.    

  
Street buffer requirements equate to 3.4 trees for Duval Street and 3.5 trees for Charles 

Street. A tree by definition in the landscape code is at least 2.5 inches diameter. The 
City Tree Ordinance has a mitigation fee of $200 per inch (Sec 110-327.7.a) therefore, 

each tree under the landscape code requirements would have a value of $500 and the  
donation value for the Duval Street requirement would be $1,700 and for Charles Street 

would be $1,750 (not counting any shrubs) for a total donation of $3,450.   
 

Recommend approval of the landscape plan to create two planter boxes on Charles 

Street with appropriate shrubs, with a plan to be submitted and approved by the Urban 
Forestry Manager prior to City Commission approval, and to pay a fee of $3,450 to the 

City Tree Fund prior to issuance of a CO or closing of building permits associated with 
this project.  
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